Minutes for Kitsap County Non-Motorized Facilities Community Advisory
Committee Meeting

April 16, 2024

Members present: Members absent:
Laura Westervelt (Chair) Jana Waldroup
Nathan Menefee (Vice-Chair) Janet Kidd

Jess Chandler Scott Satter

Rick Feeney

Brian Watson
Deborah Weinmann

Public Works staff present: Melissa Mohr, David Forte

Guests:
David Rodrguez Perez

Meeting called to order at 5:37 PM.

Public Comment:

David Rodrguez Perez stated he was interested in learning as much as possible about the
Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) scoring. Rick Feeney announced an Earth Day
Clean-up project at E. Bremerton Lion’s Park on Saturday, April 27 at 1 PM.

Approval of Minutes:
The March minutes will be discussed at the May meeting.

Auto Speed Enforcement (ASE):

Debbie Weinmann and Rick Feeney attended the Public Work’s portion of the work study
meeting with the Kitsap County Board of Commissioners (BOCC) on Wednesday, April 3
regarding Auto Speed Enforcement. Meeting summary:

David Forte presented the Resolution in Support of Implementing Automated Speed
Enforcement put forth by the Non-Motorized Facilities Community Advisory Committee
(NMFCAC) as well as a brief summary of the recently passed state law (HB 2384) regarding
ASE. A discussion took place between the BOCC, Public Works personnel, a lieutenant
representing the Kitsap County Sheriff's Office, and NMFCAC members Debbie Weinmann and
Rick Feeney. The BOCC was divided on the resolution, hence, no action was taken.
Subsequently, the Kitsap County Administrator Torie Brazitis will be tasking out the next steps
for reviewing the need for ASE in our community.

Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) Project Requests

Two Safe Routes to School (SRTS) projects are moving forward as well as several other non-
motorized facilities projects throughout the county. Community members have 2-3 weeks to
submit additional projects for TIP scoring. Noted was that the ADA Transition Plan inventory will
be completed later this year with subsequent ADA projects allocated separate funding.




North Sound to Olympics (NSTO) Trail Study Update

Debbie Weinmann shared a brief verbal summary of the latest NSTO public comments
submitted regarding the NSTO DRAFT Final Plan. At the May meeting, Debbie will present a
draft letter to the BOCC to be reviewed by the full committee.

Non-Motorized Facilities Plan

The Kitsap County Non-Motorized Facilities Plan is in need of an update. Following the
approval of the 2024 Comprehensive Plan Update, and once funding is secured, the process to
update the Non-Motorized Facilities Plan will begin. In the interim, NMFCAC members will
review the existing Non-Motorized Plan with an eye towards diagnosing its deficiencies. A
discussion of the review will occur at the May meeting.

Member & Staff Updates:
Rick Feeney reported to the Parks Advisory Board that the speed sign near
Banner Park’s Parking area (SE Overaa Road) needs to be relocated.

Jess Chandler encouraged community members to provide feedback to Kitsap
Transit on the route changes put in place due to the opening of the new
Silverdale Kitsap Transit Center.

Meeting adjourned at 7:02 PM.




